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Castellorizian Newsletter Number 96 gives details of
the Annual General Meeting held at Cassie House on
9th October, 1994. The Meeting elected a new Board of
Directors and we say thank you to Mrs. Christine
Dimer, Mr. Jim Verginis, who did not seek re-election,
and Dr. George Stabelos, who resigned during the year.

We welcome to our Board, the new members, Mrs. Anna
Adgemis, Mr. Theo Conos, Mr. Jack N. Miriklis and
Mrs. Stella Salvaris. The new Board is as follows:

Mr. Jack Bisas O.A.M.

Mr. Michael Spartels
Mrs Anna Adgemis

President

Vice Presidents

Mrs. Sandra Varvodic
Mprs. Christine Paviou
Mr. Michael Spartels
Mrs. Dianne Spartels

Mr. Steve Zombos

Mr. John B. Salvaris O.A.M.
Mrs. Betty Adgemis

Mrs. Stella Salvaris

Mr. Theo Conos

Mr. Jack N. Miriklis

We give details of out Afternoon Tea to be held at
Cassie House on Sunday, 20th November, plus our
Christmas Tree details. Also, another new initiative,
our literary Contest. Please join in and send your poem,

Secretary
Treasurer
Public Officer
Social Secretary
Board Members

prose etc. Competition prizes will be awarded to the
Top 3 received by our Society.

Enjoy reading this months Cassie News.
Jack Bisas O.A.M. - Editor

Weddings
& On the 18th September, 1994, Kathy Bisas married
Karl Scopéce at St. Haralambos Church, Templestowe.
Reception at Hawthorn Receptions. Koumbara,
Kathy's sister Vivienne Mihalos. Kathy is the
youngest daughter of Steve and Christina Bisas.

ol £ Peter Conos married Robyn Fenwick at Holy Advent

Church. Wedding Reception at Quat Quatia
Receptions in Ripponlea. Peter is the son of Theo Conos
and Jan.

Omiddion...

o0 In my President’s Report, I failed to thank Mr. Peter
E. Augustis for his work in bringing our records up to
date and collecting them for our Society. Thank you
Peter, and my apologies for the omission. (Jack Bisas)

84 .It .

= On Saturday 16th April, Bill and Helen
Antonopoulos christened their daughter Erasmia
Victoria at St. Eustathios Greek Orthodox Church,
South Melbourne. Erasmia is the sister of Stephanie
and Nicholas. Afterwards a reception was held at the
Grand Dining Room, Windsor Hotel, Melbourne. From
Adelaide for the Christening Erasmia's Godfather
Lukas Tsakalos and Grandparents Evangelo and
Erasmia Tsakalos. Also attending from Adelaide
Eustathios and Foto Tsakalos, Sam and Eva Savvas,
Evelyn Cacas and son Anthony, Dr. Christopher and
Christine Platis and family, and Dr. Ross Savvas.

Engagement

' Sue Conos, daughter of Theo Conos, announced her
engagement to Sean Donnellan of Belfast, Ireland.
Congratulations Sue.

Birth
N To George and Stacey Neou, a daughter Renee

Nicolle, 3rd grand-child for Irene and Max Condos and
3rd great grand-child for Nina and Nick Zographou.

Got Well

{ Nick Exintaris

{* Koula P. Adgemis
{} Evangelia Koutsoukis

Ouverdecd Trauel

Marissa A. Spartels back from Europe for a
holiday, after joining up with her sister Evelyn and
brother-in-law Dr. Jim Aroney for approximately two
and a half months. Toured Greece, Italy, London,
Sweden, Spain, Scotland, Monte Carlo, France and of
course Castellorizo and other islands.




Vele

'ﬂf‘ MR. KEVIN KOMINOS, passed away onSeptember
7th, 1994. Husband of Maria, father of Yvonne (Mrs.
Panagakos) and Angela (Mrs. Brody), father-in-law of
George and Frank, grand-father of Theodore and
Marina Panagacos, Madelaine and Rebecca Brody.
Funeral at Evangelismos Church and to the Necropolis,
Springvale.

The late Kevin Kominos was born in Kastellorizo on
the 26th December, 1922 to Kyriacos and Evdokia
Kominos. He left Kastellorizo at the age of 15 years to
go to Rhodes. During the war, he worked with British
Military Administration and for two years after the
war he worked as a member of U.N.R.A. distributing

food and clothing according to the Martial Pact in
Rhodes.

In May, 1947, he left Rhodes to come to Perth,
Australia, so as to meet up with his sister Despo. He
started working as an upholsterer.

In 1949 he married Maria Spartels (two daughters,
Yvonne and Angela). In the same year he took over his
father-in-law's business (Spartels Turkish Baths).

In 1971 he started up a business, manufacturing foam
rubber and another factory (Afro Foam Classic
Bedding) making mattresses. Both businesses are still
operating successfuly.

Kevin Kominos has an admirable community service
record. He was a member of the Kastellorizian
Beotherhcod, the Rhodian Brotherhood, the Greek
Community and Freemasonry (since 1956) where he was
installed as a Grand Officer.

He held the following positions: President and office
bearer of the Hellenic Freemason Association,
President for 5 years of the Greek Australian Liberal
Association of Victoria, Founding President of the
Garibaldi Lodge (Title etc) and he was a Justice of the
Peace.

He was appointed as Life Governor of the Freemason
Hospital, Life Governor of the Freemason’'s Homes for
the Elderly and Life Governor of the Home for the
Aged "Pronoia Hostel".

'ﬂi" MRS. MARY LOLATZIS, passed away on August
20th, aged 72 years. Wife of Peter (dec.), mother of
Freda and Harry, Tony and Christine, Tina and llias,
grandmother of Nicholas, Harry, Anastasia, Angelos,
Peter, Dimitri, Takis, Marianne and Joe, great-
grandmother of Harry and Adranna. Funeral at Saint
Haralambos Church, Templestowe and to Templestowe
Cemetary.

'11}‘ MR. MICHAEL ANDREW CARIPIS, passed away
on September 21st, 1994. Husband of Lucy (Miriklis),
father of Andrew and Elizabeth, and Gary, Christine,
Roslyn, Nicholas, Carla, Lisa, Fiona, Eleisha and
Michael. Funeral at Evangelismos Church and to
Springvale Cemetary.

Vale

‘ﬂ'r“ MR. CONSTANTINE STABELOS, passed away in
Athens, Greece. Brother of Tony and Roza Stabelos,
uncle of John and George Stabelos.

LJ|'l:'f‘ MR. NEIL ISHERWOOD, passed away on July 26,
1994. Brother-in-law of Michael Jackomas and brother

of Ann. Neil played many games with the (Cassie
Footbal Club during the years 1965 -1968.

%‘ MR. CON NITTES, passed away on August 6th,
1994, aged 95. Wife Maria, daughters Cecila, COnnie
and Beryl. Funeral at St. Vasilios Church.

E'[I';:' MR. JAMES COATES (Kotsoglou), passed away on
October 7th, 1994, aged 69. Wife Sylvia, father of
Peter, and Colin, father-in-law of Lena and Dawn,
grandfather of Julien and Marlee. Funeral at the Holy
Cross Church, Box Hill and to the Box Hill Cemetary.

“{1]'3 MRS. MAGDA KAILIS, passed away on October
6th, 1994. Wife of Nick (dec.), mother of Phyllis, sister
of Steve (dec.), Kyriako (dec.) and Marianthi (dec.).
Funeral at Holy Trinity Church in Richmond and to
Kew Cemetary.

d‘&'&' MRS. SANDRA ANTONAKAKIS, passed away on
October 16th, 1994. Wife of Michael (dec.), loving
mother of Marie, Connie and Gregory. Funeral at te
Holy Cross Church and to Box Hill Cemetary, Box
Hill. Sister of Sylvia (Coates), Mary and Chico
Demetriou, and brother of Michael.

'11]'3 MRS. ANASTASIA KALIMNAKIS, passed away
on October 15th, 1994. Funeral at Saints Anargyroi
Church, Oakleigh, and to Springvale Cemetary. Wife
of Panayioti, mother of Petros, Lina, Pantellis, Kathy
and Sofia.

Donacliond In Mema!uf @{ Loved Ones

The following have donated to the Castellorizian
Association of Victoria and to the Senior Citizens' Club
of the Association:

% In memory of the late Kevin Kominos:

Mr. & Mrs. T. Bisas Mr. & Mrs. Con Adgemis
Mr. & Mrs. S. Zombos Mr. & Mrs. S. Alexander
Mr. & Mrs. ]. Trellis Mr. & Mrs. N. Exintaris
Mr. & Mrs. J. Bisas Mr. & Mrs. P. Exintaris
Mr. & Mrs. D. Pavlou Mr. Theo Conos

Mrs. C. Verginis Mr. George Verginis
Mrs. Maria Verginis



(% In memory of the late Mrs. Z. Palalaras:

Mors. Katina Zombos Mr. & Mrs. Harry Pappas
Ms. Tessie Hondros Mrs. Anastasia Hondros
Jasmine Verginis & family Mrs. Tasia Kalaf

% In memory of the Iatg Mr. Steve Pavlidis (Sydney):
Mrs. Anna Adgemis

% In memory of the late Mr. Anthony Kratsis (S.A.):
Mr. & Mrs. Jack N. Miriklis

% In memory of the-late Mrs. Mary Lolatzis:

Mr. & Mrs. ]. Bisas Mr. & Mrs. S. Mangos
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Bisas Mrs Daisy Mangos

Mr. & Mrs. D. Pavlou Mr. & Mrs. H. Kyriakos
Mr. & Mrs. A Bisas Mrs. Maria Karpouzis
Mr. & Mrs. P. Kostoglou Mrs. Tasia Kalafatas
Dr. and Mrs. A Varigos Mr. & Mrs. P. Plafadellis
Mr. & Mrs. C. Demitriou  Mr. & Mrs. S. Bisas

% In memory of the late Mr. A. Caripis:

Mr. & Mrs. M. Kyriakos Mr. & Mrs. A. Loizou
Mr. & Mrs. J. Bisas

% In memory of the late Mr. James Coates:

Mr. & Mrs. D. Pavlou Mr. & Mrs. J. Bisas
Mary Piro Livery Mr. Theo Conos

%) In memory of the late Mrs. M. Kailis:
Mr. & Mrs. C. J. Adgemis

(1) Returned Servicemen
(2) Members who served in the C.M.F. (Citizen
Military Force).

We would appreciate the list be published in the next
Cassie News, in case some name has been omitted and
whether relatives of deceased servicemen agree to the
name on the Roll.

Finally, we express a vote of thanks to the Late Bill
Hondros who instigated the proposal forty years ago.

Yours faithfully,
A. Jackomos O.A.M,, ]. G. Etrelezis, M. G. Kyriakos

Memorial Seruice
% A Memorial Service for the Late Mrs. Magda
Kailis will be held at Agia Triada Church, Burnley

Street, Richmond, on Sunday 13th November, 1994, and
afterwards at the Church hall of Agia Triada.

Honour Loard

The following is a Report presented to the Board by
Michael Kyriakos, John Trellis and Alick Jackomas
O.A.M. We print the Report in full.

7th September, 1994

Mr. Jack Bisas O.A.M.
President
Castellorizian Association

Dear Jack,

Enclosed please find the final list of servicemen for the
proposed Honour Roll, which will be located at the
Cassie Club.

The honour Roll as defined by the Certificate of
Discharge indicates that there are two categories of
service:

——

CAST

LOREZANTHONOUR ROLL
WORLD WAR 1 « 1914 1918

Con Michael Kailis
Steve V. Kakulas

WORLD WAR 2 - 1939-1945 ACTIVE SERVICE

S. ]. Adgemis
s Augustes

D
. D. Fermanis
. D. Fermanis
M. Gilavis
G. George
B. Hondros
Alick Jackomos O.A.M.
Angelo Jackomos
H. Karpouzes
L. Karpouzes
M. Karpouzes
M. G. Kyriakos
A. G. Livery
C. G. Livery
P. G. Livery
L. N. Lucas
A. Pallaras
M. |. Spartels
N. Zographou

SERVED INAUSTRALLA G3E.

C. Adgemis
C. Demetraious
A. Etrelezis
T. Exintaris
N. E. Fermanis

\




G. Malaxos
C. J. Kanis
P. Palaras
E. Papalazaros
M. Papalazaros
P. Papalazaros
A. Kezos
G. Georgiou
G. Lucas
G. Mandalis
J. Salakas

George Malaxos served in 2 armies Greek & Australian

PLEASE NOTE: If thie Final List is incorrect, please
contact any member of the Sub-Committee.
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"W CREATIVE POETRY AWARD"

This Award is open to all friends and lovers
of Castellorizo and we are inviting any
person who has strong feelings or memories
of their trips and stays in Castellorizo to put
nen to paper and express their feelings in the
Form of a poem. The poem should be
approximately 65-100 words and three judges
will be appointed to adjudicate this award. A
prize will be awarded and presented at a later
date.

People of all ages are invited to participate in
the award and if you w1sh to remain
anonymous, the use of a "non de plume”
will be accepted.

Please forward entries to:

The Castellorizian Association of Victoria
Creative Poetry Award

P.O. Box 112,

South Melbourne, Victoria, 3205

If you have any quei‘ies}
please contact Theo Conos on 819 2820

Grech Wosmens' Clisic

We are indebted to Mrs. Katina Voyage for passing on
to us information pertaining to the Greek Womens'
Clinic. We publish the complete information:

GREEK WOMEN'S CLINIC

The Baker Medical Research Institute is pleased to
advise that a Greek Women's Clinic has now opened at

the Baker Institute and will be officially launched on
Friday 12th August at 10.30 am in the Institute
Library.

It is well recognised. that there are few if any such
services available to women from non-English speaking
backgrounds, especially in the older age groups. The
result is a well-documented ‘tnder-utilisation by these
women of screening procedures for cervical and breast
cancer and inadequate assessment of an education about
risk factors for cardiovascular disease and
osteoporosis. It is likely that in the absence of
preventive  health strategies the risks of these
illnesses are significantly increased.

We have thus decided to develop a new service for
Greek-speaking women, as Greek people make up the
largest non-English speaking group in the vicinity of
the Alfred Hospital. Because there has been little
research in this area and because Greek women face
some special issues, we have decided to link the
introduction of this service with a substantial research
project.  This will involve a series of in-depth
interviews with the women about their main health
concerns, their expectations and their apprehensions
about wvisiting doctors. It will also include the
collection of demographic and biological data which
may help define special problems in this area.

The interviews will be conducted over a ftwo year
period by a trained research worker, who, where
necessary, will also act as a translator. The Clinic wil
include Greek- speaking doctors and have available to
it cpeczzzlzqt services in endocmzoloql/ and gynaccology
and the ju [ range ojjaczmzcs of the lnjua IlOa‘ULuAZ
It will be supervised by a consulting physician, Dr Paul
Komesaroff MB, BS, BSc(Hond), PhD, FRACP who
will be the Physician in Charge of the Clinic. The
research project will also znvolue a research worker
and a sociologist.

As you know, the Baker Institute is involved in a wide
range of activities in medical research with a primary
focus on cardiovascular medicine. The new service will
also offer women the opportunity to participate in
research projects into the menopause.

Ongoing studies in which we are involved concern the
effects of sex hormones and other factors on wvascular
reactivity and the stress response, the mechanisms of
flushing in the menopause, the assessment of bone
turnover and the changes in lipid metabolism around
this time.

The establishment of this service has been undertaken
after close consultation with the Greek community,
especially the Greek medical community. We would
like also to emphasise that it is our aim to complement
the work of patients’ GPs.

The service operates on Thursday afternoons. Women
interested in finding out about the Clinic and the
research can call 5224301.

We would be very grateful for any help you can give in
letting people know about this service and especially
about this research project.
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On behalf of your Board of Management, I present to
you the Annual Report of the Castellorizian
Association of Victoria for the 1993-1994.

Your present Board, over the past 2 years, have worked
diligently and prudently in conducting the affairs of
your Society.

REBUILDING - Stage 1 of our re-building has been
completed and all costs have been met from existing
funds. No borrowing was necessary. Thanks must go to
our Sub-committee and in particular to Michael
Spartels; without his building knowledge and
expertise, the cost of re-building would have been far
greater.

THE BOARD -1 express many thanks to the Board for
their hard work and attendance at Board Meetings. As
I repeat in all Reports, all Board Members are
volunteers. I hope that we will see more members
joining the Board for the 1994-1996 term.

CASTELLORIZIAN OF THE YEAR - Thank you also to
our Sub-committee for their work over the past 2 years
in selecting the Castellorizian of the Year. Members
who have served on the Sub-committee were Nick
Adgemis, John B. Salvaris O.A.M., Jasmine Verginis,
Florence Livery, Sandra Varvodic, Dr Spiro Moraitis,
Dr George Stabelos, Dr Michael Piperoglou, Cynthia
Koutsoukis and Jack Bisas O.A.M. Special thanks to
Sandra Varvodic for her Secretarial skills. 1992-1994
has ben a period of many achievements for our society.
The introduction of the prestigious Awards
"Castellorizian of the Year", has by far been the most
successful initiative introduced by your society. Its
acceptance by recipients Senator Nick Bolkus and
Michael G. Kailis has been most gratifying. At a
recent Sub-committee meeting, the criteria for selection
of future Castellorizians of the Year has been clarified
as follows:

The Castellorizian of the year is awarded to a person
of Castellorizian descent whose achievements have
been an inspiration to the Castellorizian communities
of Australia. Their achievements can be in the state,
national or international arena or areas such as social,
community or cultural development, research or
economic developnient. Categories can be interpreted
broadly, and the nomination should relate to work
accomplished over the culmination of many years or
during the preceding 12 months.

V.C.E. AWARDS - The presentation to V.C.E. students
in 1994 was also favourably received by parents and
members. I hope that these Presentations, together
with the Castellorizian of the Year, will become
annual events.

70th ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS IN 1995 -
Next year we celebrate the 70th year of our foundation
and we hope that members will support all our
functions and activities during our 70th Year. Let us

pause and give a thought to those Pioneers who had
the foresight and strength to band together in a strange
country to form a brotherhood.

SENIOR CITIZENS - The most gratifying initiative
that your Board has introduced in 1994 has, of course,
been the monthly meetings of our senior citizens. Under
the guidance of Nick Patiniotis, Steve Zombos, Jack N.
Miriklis, Katina Miriklis and Sylvia Coates, the Club
continues to increase in the numbers attending. We wish
the Sub-committee every success, and assure them that
they have the full unequivocal support and gratitude
of the Board of Management.

BUILDING - Our Building is occupied by an excellent
tenant who has, since his occupancy, paid his rental
rates and taxes without delay. Our tenant is on a
monthly tenancy. However, the maintenance of the
building is now causing concern. The roof of the
Building has deteriorated to such an extent where
total replacement is necessary. Over the past 10 years,
approximately $17,000 has been spent on repairs. As
our building is currently listed under the "Historic
Building Register” which describes the building as an
"A Grade listed building in South Melbourne with
historic, aesthetic and social value”. All attempts to
have the slate roof replaced with other materials by
appeal to Council have failed. Further, appeal to
Council for financial assistance in the form a low
interest loan is still pending. The cost of replacement is
$50,000. We will keep members informed as to the
progress of the problem.

HONOUR BOARD - This year will see the placement
of the long-overdue Honour Board for Ex-servicemen in
our Club Rooms. All other Boards will also be bought
up to date and returned to the Club Rooms. I thank the
Sub-committee for their final list and report. Thank
you Michael Kyriakos, John Trellis, Alick Jackomos
O.AM. Their full report will be printed in our next
newsletter.

CLUB ROOMS - As soon as funds become available, we
will proceed with stage 2 and up-grading the kitchen,
the covering etc. of our courtyard and installation of
Television and Video facilities. I remind that our Club
Rooms are available for hire to members, and members
only.

NEWSLETTER - Our Newsletter continues to be
accepted by members. We thank all those members
who took time to write to us with news items, stories,
profiles etc. However, the most disappointing aspect is
those members who do not notify us of a change of
address, when this happens their names are
automatically dropped off the mailing list. The
introduction of a Greek Section edited by Mr. Steve
Zombos, our Vice President, has also been well received
by members.

IN CONCLUSION - Thanks to all those members who
have supported us. To those members of the Board who
are not seeking re-election, thank you and good luck.

JACK BISAS O.A. M.
PRESIDENT
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O MATPIAPXHZ STA AQAEKANHZA

Avtéc TG Muépeg 0 OLKOVREVIKOG 1ag Matpidpyns
neplodevel 10 Awdexdvnoa Kat eAnilovpe o1t Oa
emokedBei kar 10 Kaotelropilo.

H T'ENIKH ZYNEAEYIH MAX

Tnv exdtm Npépa TV UNvog Oxtoppiov, éywve n Emowa
Tevikf Tuvédevon 1@V HEAQV TOV KaoteAloptitakov

Tuvdéopov oy aibovcsd pag Vo TV Tpoedpia tov x. B.
Mood.

O k. Tioodg éKave AnOAOYIGHO TQV dpacTnploTTAV Mg
Sietia tov Atotkntikotv Zupfoviiov. H Fpappatéag k. X.
[Tavhov GVEYVRCE T0 TPOKTLKG TIG nepacpévng Fevikng
Tuvérevong kot o Tapiag x. la. ToABdpng €xave
AVGAVGT) TOV OLKOVORLKAY T0V ZUVIECHOV.

Axolovnoe yndodopia mpog avdderln véov ArotknTiko¥
TopBovAion, 1 KATAPTNOT| TOL OMOLOV EXEL (G ekng:

TIpoedpog B. ITwoodg
Avunpoedpot M. Zrdproing
A. Avtlépn
Tpappotéag A. Varvodic
Tapiog X. Taviov
Anpociov ZyEcemv A. Indprain
MéAn B. Avtléun
%. TaAipapn
I. ZaABdpng
X. Zépmog
K. Mipiking

T. Owkovopidng

Mio kot pAdpe yia Awotkntikd Tuppovito, xapLy g
1otopiag, avadép® 6Tl 0 TPATO Arotkntiké Xupfoviio
rov Kactedhopi{laxod Zvvdéopov, Katoémiv Tevikig
Tuvédevong mov £yive oto Temperance Hall, Little Bourke
Street, kot anoteleito and and Tovg MiydAn Owkovopidn
(TIpoéedpo), lo. X. Tavvékn (Cpappatéa), Miy. Mayxo
(Topia), ko péin I Topeav, Ep. deppdvn, Miy. Kavwi)
xar ®. dotiov.

SYTKENTPQSEIE HAIKIQMENQN

Ot GUYKEVIPACELG TOV MAIKLOPEVOV cvveyifovtar ue
emuyia oty aibovoa tov TuVvOECOV pag.

ATIOTEYMATINO
TZAI

v Kvproxmn, 20 Nogufpiov
otig 2.00 p.p.
otn Kaotelhopilroxn Agcyn

OAOI ETYTIPOXAEKTOI

MOTYZIKH
e tov Kdora Totkadépn

EKITAHEEIX
AQPA

TI'a meploCOTEPES wAnpogopieg,
TNAEPWVIOTE OTIG:
Dianne Spartels 596 8610
Christine Pavlou 598 2925
EAdte yia va eVICYVOETE TOV Z0AAoyo oag

AITO TO KAXTEAAOPIZO

Ané tov véo Anpopyo tov Kacterlrdlov, AdPape 1o
npdypUprd 10V, 10 onoio cupnepthopfdver enidvon oV
duecav tpoPAnpdtov v vnoov pag: ¥3pevon, cTéyac,
xaBapiétnta xor dAra. Epeig, pe m celpd pag,
gvydnacte otov k. Ilavio IMoavnyvpn, tov véo Anpapyo,
KAt apyfv ovy aenTpLd Yio TV gxhoyn tov kot onwg O

©ebc va tov €Yl KOAD va aElomMOGEL TO TPOYPARUT
To0.

AYTOI ITIOY ®PEYT'OYN

Toug TeAeVTAiONG TPELG RTVES 1 Kaotelhopir{ioki natptd
¢xhaye téooepa pérn mg. Tovg exAexkTovg (diro ko
cupnéBepé pov) Kopvnvé Kopvnvé, (Kot tov KaAd pov
¢iho) Anpiitpn Kadtsoydov kat Tig KAAEC CULTOTPLATIOCES
pac Apvydald Kaidn kot Tdvipa Avtovakdkn. g

OLKOYEVELEG OV TOV petactdviov Safifalovpe ta wo
Beppd pag cVALLTNTIPLO.

Me kapdiég TOVEREVES,
xat pdmia Povpkwpéva,
aAnopévitoi pag dikol xar dieg,
oaG GTEVOUILE TO GTEPVO Pag avrio.

KAXTEAAOPIZIAKH
XPIZTOYT'ENNIATIKH
OIKOT'ENEIAKH
HMEPA

v Kvprakri, 4 Aexeufpiov,
otig 11 m.u.
oto Doncaster Templestowe Gardens
George Street and The Boulevard
Melways Map 33

Adpa yia 1a wardLd
and tov An BaoiAn
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